## **VSA Board Meeting**

**APRIL 16, 2019** 

Meeting minutes by Chris Norman, secretary. Notes taken at the meeting by Esther Gipson

VSA Board meeting called to order by President Bob Gaalswyk at 6:00 pm.

Officers present at the meeting: Bob G, Russ B, Brian F. Absent: Chris Norman

Directors present: Jeremy C, Matthew G, Sean V, Royce N, Mike R, Kevin V, Matt F.

Absent directors: Frank T, Leroy C, Ernie G.

Also present: Chairman Jim Mayfield, Linda Kaiser, Carol Thomas, Esther Gipson (4H & Junior rifle

shooting coach).

Esther Gipson requested to purchase 2 shooting jackets for the 4H shooters. Total cost \$203.00. Motion by Sean, second by Royce, all approved. Passed.

Esther G requested that 4H shooter participant, Zackery McClain, be on the MAY general club meeting agenda asking for VSA support for his upcoming trip to Camp Perry. Motion by ?, seconded and passed.

Discussion was held about board policy that to be on the meeting agenda, individuals and representatives need to have board approval.

Discussion was held regarding CCW classes and range times and fees. Wade Roberts will hold CCW classes on the first Monday AND Tuesday of the month. Members can take the class for FREE. Non-members will need to pay the new fee of \$100, which is \$80 for the class, plus \$20 for the range fee. New state and county regulations state an initial CCW applicant needs 8 hours of class. A renewal CCW applicant needs 4 hours of class time. Other class details will be announced in the newsletter.

There are currently six (6) CCW instructors using our facilities. They are: Wade Roberts, Jeff Dearborn, Mike Ramsey, Scott James, Jeff Sanders, and April Skye. Motion by Royce, seconded by Sean V and passed to keep the number of CCW instructors at six persons.

Russ to update the One Day Range User Form to reflect the \$20 CCW range fee for non-members.

Sean motioned for RSO's that serve 10 or more days at the range to receive a complimentary one-year membership. Second by Kevin. Passed.

Jim Mayfield and Bob Gaalswyk are working on acquiring a golf cart for use at the range.

Russ reported that range ground work will be done in the near future; weeding and disking, etc. The money market bank account has been cancelled and the funds placed into a savings account. (page 1 of 2)

## VSA BOARD MEETING PAGE 2 of 2 APRIL 16, 2019

Russ discussed a suggestion made by Chris Norman to designate a few club members as "Ambassadors" for the club meetings and events. Duties as greeters, introductions, information, raffle tickets sales, etc. Follow up to the idea in the future.

Motion to adjourn by Royce, second by Sean, passed 6:45 pm